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In December I had a Wordless Book 
Training for the students at Fellowship 
Christian Academy.  Zane spoke up and 
said he had been waiting to learn how to 
lead a friend to the Lord he had been 
talking to and even gave him his own 
Bible.  One of CEF’s faithful donors, 
Cassie read it in the newsletter and 
contacted me to ask if she could give 
Zane and his friend a new Bible.  Zane 
was so excited to get a new Bible and 
began to have devotions every morning 
at the daycare he is at before school 
(6:30am). One morning he shared with a 
boy the Gospel and he asked Jesus to be 
his Savior.  Zane loves to share what he is 
reading in his Bible and devotion book!!! 

Good News Clubs & 5-Day Clubs 
We are excited to share with you that we had 7 Good News Clubs with 
83 children able to be in clubs and 10 asking Jesus to be their Savior. 

NEEDED: 1. Yards to host 5-Day Clubs in YOUR neighborhood.  Our 
team will come prepared and do your 5-Day Club or VBS with their own 
supplies for teaching, treats, and games. 2. Extra Donations designated 
for the snacks, and supplies. Call Jana at 745-0811 to schedule an 
exciting club in your own backyard or VBS in your church. 

 

Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter, for being 
involved in this ministry and for helping us reach the world’s largest 
unchurched people group…Children!!! 

 

New Committee Member             

We are happy to welcome Heidi Morton 
to the committee. She had been 
volunteering at the Interfaith Shelter and 
asked if we could have a GNC for the 
children that were there every week.  I 
had never thought that children were 
also at the homeless shelter and I was so 
thankful that she enlightened me with 
that information.  We have enjoyed 
going every week and seeing Marshawn.  
He is the only one who has been with us 
for 4 months. We have found we may 
only have a few weeks before they are 
gone.  It is important to explain who God 
is, and that God loves them, and the 
Gospel. The children know so little about 
God.  Our committee is so thankful for 
Heidi’s great idea!!!! 


